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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on March 6, 2013. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Council members present: Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler and Dennis Norton. Dick Olson was absent. Staff present: Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage; Engineering Coordinator, John Bender; Public Works Superintendent, Rod Jasa; Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; Deputy Clerk, Kelly Kornegor and Police Officer, Eric Naaktboren.  Guests Present: Daniel Hoffman; Pat Callahan and Gazette Reporter, John Schweitzer. 
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda, second by Dennis Norton.  Motion carried.

Marty Bruns moved the approval of the following consent agenda items: Approval of bills; Minutes of Meetings: Regular Meeting February 6, 2013; Work Session January 23, 2013; Special Meeting January 30, 2013; Receive & File Minutes of Boards / Commissions / Committees: Board of Adjustment February 11, 2013; History Committee February 11, 2013; Parks and Recreation February 12, 2013; Planning and Zoning February 25, 2013 and Water Board February 19, 2013;  renewal - Class E Liquor License (LE) and Class C Beer Permit (BC), Carryout Beer, Carryout Wine and Sunday Sales for Quick Mart, 655 Robins Road, effective March 23, 2013; Engineering Coordinator Report; City Clerk’s Report and Mayor’s Report, second by Bob Wheeler.  Motion carried.
Police Department Purchase of One (1) 2013 AWD Ford Police Interceptor Sedan, Replacement Unit 830 and Necessary Equipment 

Police Chief, Dennis Marks requested Council authorization to purchase a new patrol car, a 2013 AWD Ford Police Interceptor Sedan to replace Unit 830, a 2009 Ford Crown Victoria patrol car scheduled to be replaced last year.  Patrol cars are scheduled to be replaced after three years of service.
Last fall the Police Department purchased their first new bodied Ford Police Interceptor Unit 850.  It has performed very well in dry conditions and during the recent snow events.  Chief Marks believes Ford’s new vehicle will be the choice of many police departments.

Marks received and reviewed bids from three (3) Ford dealers as follows:

	Company
	Cash Price
	Trade In Value
	Total Purchase price after Trade In Credit

	Junge Ford of Center Point
	$28,417.00
	$6,000.00
	$22,417.00

	Ed Stivers Ford of Waukee
	$25,517.00
	$2,350.00
	$23,167.00

	Mark Zimmerman Ford
	$27,950.00
	$4,500.00
	$23,450.00


Police Chief, Dennis Marks recommends awarding the contract to the lowest responsive responsible bidder of Junge Ford of Center Point.  Funding for the purchase of the 2013 AWD Ford Police Interceptor Sedan, replacement Unit 830 is available in the Police Department Equipment Reserve Fund
The 2013 AWD Ford Police Interceptor Sedan, new Unit 830 requires the purchase and installation of equipment to update aging equipment in an amount not to exceed $17,500.00.  Funding for necessary equipment is available in the Police Department General Fund Automotive Equipment line item with the balance being paid through the 2013 Capital Project Fund.
Council member, Marty Bruns asked if the Ford had more interior space than the Chevy model.  Chief Marks stated the Chevy models that the Police Department currently have are Tahoes.  In his opinion, the Ford Interceptor is a better and cheaper vehicle.

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #13-062 authorizing the purchase of one (1) 2013 AWD Ford Police Interceptor Sedan replacing Unit 830 at a total cost not to exceed $22,417.00 from Junge Ford of Center Point, Iowa, using trade in value of $6,000.00 for Unit 830 and Police Department Equipment Reserve Funds and further authorize the purchase and installation of equipment in an amount not to exceed $17,500.00 utilizing available funding in the Police Department General Fund Automotive Equipment line item with the balance being paid through the 2013 Capital Project Fund, second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns
NAYS: Bob Wheeler

ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #13-062 approved. 

PUBLIC HEARING – to Consider Resolution Adopting the Proposed FY 2013-2014 Budget

Mayor Theis opened the public hearing to consider adopting the proposed FY 2013-2014 Budget at 7:04 P.M. 
There were no written or public comments received at or prior to the public hearing.  Public Hearing closed at 7:04 P.M.

The beginning July 1, 2013 – ending June 30, 2014 Budget Estimate is highlighted as follows:

· Ending fund balances as of June 30 – Actual FY2012 $7,243,850, - Re-estimated FY2013 $8,943,688, - Budget FY2014 $8,017,275
· Total Expenditures and fund transfer out – Actual FY2012 $19,351,245, - Re-estimated FY2013 $17,432,519, - Budget FY2014 $19,208,785
· Total Revenues and other sources – Actual FY2012 $20,213,192, - Re-estimated FY2013 $19,132,357, - Budget FY2014 $18,282,372
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #13-063, adopting the FY 2013-2014 Budget, second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton
NAYS: Bob Wheeler

ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #13-063 approved. 

PUBLIC HEARING – on the Proposed Amendment No. 8 to the Hiawatha Urban Renewal Plan in the City of Hiawatha, State of Iowa

Mayor Theis opened the public hearing on the proposed Amendment No. 8 to the Hiawatha Urban Renewal Plan in the City of Hiawatha, State of Iowa at 7:05 P.M. 
There were no written or public comments received at or prior to the public hearing.  Public Hearing closed at 7:05 P.M.

The Hiawatha Urban Renewal Plan for the Urban Renewal Area was adopted in 1991.  Amendment No. 7 was the most recent amendment approved by City Council Resolution #12-206 on July 19, 2012. 

The Urban Renewal Plan includes a list of proposed projects to be undertaken within the Urban Renewal Area under Iowa law and is placed on file in the office of the Linn County Recorder.  The proposed Amendment No. 8 to the Hiawatha Urban Renewal Plan adds no new land, but provides for TIF bonding needs for FY-14 as per Iowa Code.  

Notice of the public hearing was published in the Cedar Rapids Gazette on February 26, 2013, notification of the proposed Amendment No. 8 was sent to all affected taxing entities on February 7, 2013, and a consultation was held at City Hall on February 13, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. as required by Iowa statutes.
Dennis Norton presented RESOLUTION #13-064 determining an area of the City to be an economic development area, and that the rehabilitation, conservation, redevelopment, development or a combination thereof, of such area is necessary in the interest of the public health, safety or welfare of the residents of the City; designating such area as appropriate for urban renewal projects; and adopting the Amendment No. 8 to the Hiawatha Urban Renewal Plan, second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #13-064 approved. 

Setting a Public Hearing Date of (March 20, 2013 @ 7:00 P.M.) for Not to Exceed $2,000,000 General Obligation Capital Loan Notes, Series 2013

The purpose of the issuance of not to exceed $2,000,000 General Obligation Capital Loan Notes, Series 2013, is for paying costs of aiding in the planning, undertaking and carrying out of an urban renewal project, the North Center Point Road Project and acquisition of land therefore; and acquisition of property for the Town Center Development Project.
Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #13-065 fixing date of (March 20, 2013 @ 7:00 P.M.) for a meeting on the proposition to authorize a Loan Agreement and the issuance of Notes to evidence the obligations of the City thereunder for Not to Exceed $2,000,000 General Obligation Capital Loan Notes, Series 2013, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #13-065 approved. 

Setting a Public Hearing Date of (March 20, 2013 @ 7:00 P.M.) for Not to Exceed $7,000,000 General Obligation Capital Loan Notes, Series 2013
The purpose of the issuance of Not to Exceed $7,000,000 General Obligation Capital Loan Notes, Series 2013, is for paying costs of improvements to the sanitary sewer system, streets, water system and storm sewer system, together with related land acquisition and work; equipping the Police Department; and refunding existing general obligation indebtedness of the City, including the advance refunding of the Series 2006B General Obligation Bonds.
Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #13-066 fixing date of (March 20, 2013 @ 7:00 P.M.) for a meeting on the proposition to authorize a Loan Agreement and the issuance of Notes to evidence the obligations of the City thereunder for Not to Exceed $7,000,000 General Obligation Capital Loan Notes, Series 2013, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #13-066 approved. 

Setting a Public Hearing Date of (March 20, 2013 @ 7:00 P.M.) for Not to Exceed $700,000 General Obligation Capital Loan Notes, Series 2013
The purpose for the issuance of Not to Exceed $700,000 General Obligation Capital Loan Notes, Series 2013 is for paying costs of improvements to public buildings and acquisition of land for new public buildings, a general corporate purpose.
Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #13-067 fixing date of (March 20, 2013 @ 7:00 P.M.) for a meeting on the proposition to authorize a Loan Agreement and the issuance of Notes to evidence the obligations of the City thereunder for Not to Exceed $700,000 General Obligation Capital Loan Notes, Series 2013, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #13-067 approved. 

Setting a Public Hearing Date of (March 20, 2013 @ 7:00 P.M.) for Not to Exceed $100,000 General Obligation Capital Loan Notes, Series 2013
The purpose for the issuance of Not to Exceed $100,000 General Obligation Capital Loan Notes, Series 2013 is to provide funds to pay costs of a grant to the electric and cable utilities to bury service lines, a general corporate purpose.
Dennis Norton presented RESOLUTION #13-068 fixing date of (March 20, 2013 @ 7:00 P.M.) for a meeting on the proposition to authorize a Loan Agreement and the issuance of Notes to evidence the obligations of the City thereunder for Not to Exceed $100,000 General Obligation Capital Loan Notes, Series 2013, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #13-068 approved. 

Authorizing the Parks and Recreation Director to Accept Nomination as Vice President/President of the Iowa Parks and Recreation Association

Iowa Parks and Recreation Association (IPRA) provides leadership toward the development of parks and recreation in the state of Iowa and has helped to enhance the City of Hiawatha and the Hiawatha Parks and Recreation Department by bestowing continuous information and education.

Members of the IPRA nominated Parks and Recreation Director, Angie Cole to run for Vice President serving a two year term beginning in April 2013, leading directly to becoming President of the Association and completing an additional two year term.  Cole has previously served on the Board of Directors and as Treasurer to the Parks and Recreations Association.
Cole requested Council authorization in accepting appointment as Vice President/President of the Iowa Parks and Recreation Association if she is elected and to compensate her at her regular rate of pay including reimbursement for any mileage accrued while travelling to and from the IPRA meetings and conferences.  

Holding this position is beneficial for the following reasons:

· Leadership development for myself.

· Training Opportunity – NRPA Congress; trends/new ideas/exhibit hall.  

· Training Opportunity – Legislative trip to Washington, D.C. Contact with Congress/Senate representatives and identification with the City of Hiawatha. 

· Prestige of having a department head leading a state-wide organization.

· Increased visibility for the City of Hiawatha through news stories, participation in state and national events.

· Enhanced networking on the state level with the Legislature and contact with key departments (Blue Zone, DNR, REAP) which can result in increased funding for projects.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #13-069 authorizing the Parks and Recreation Director to participate on the Iowa Parks and Recreation Association (IPRA) as Vice President and President, providing compensation at her regular rate of pay including reimbursement for any mileage accrued while traveling to and from Association meetings and conferences, second by Bob Rampulla.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #13-069 approved. 

Approving Payment for the Replacement of Five (5) Self-Contained Breathing Apparatus (SCBA) Face Pieces for the Fire Department

City Council previously approved the purchase of thirty sets of Fire Fighter Turnout Protective Gear utilizing Local Option Sales Tax (LOST) dollars in an amount not to exceed $60,000.00, by Resolution #13-035.
The actual cost for the thirty (30) sets of Fire Fighter Turnout Protective Gear totaled less than $54,000.00 and the Fire Chief is requesting approval of payment in an amount not to exceed $4,010.00 for five (5) self-contained breathing apparatus (SCBA) face pieces to replace aging equipment utilizing the excess funding leftover from the purchase of the turnout gear.

Dennis Norton presented RESOLUTION #13-070 authorizing the payment for the purchase five (5) self-contained breathing apparatus (SCBA) face pieces to replace aging equipment in a total amount not to exceed $4,010.00, utilizing available funding in Local Option Sales Tax (LOST) dollars, second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #13-070 approved. 

Purchase and installation of trees for Phase D of the North Center Point Road Streetscape Project  and replacement of trees along the south end of Center Point Road

The purchase and installation of trees for Phase D of the North Center Point Road Streetscape Project covers the section of road between Stamy Road and Tower Terrace Road (leftover portion of Phase C due to lack of funding).  The replacement of trees along the south end of Center Point Road covers the section of road between Blairs Ferry Road and Willman Street.
Bids were opened on February 27, 2013 at 10:00 a.m. where the following three (3) responsive responsible bids were received:

	Company
	Purchase of Trees
	Installation of Trees
	Total Price

	Hughes Nursery & Landscaping of Cedar Rapids
	$7,280.00 
	$2,870.00 
	$10,150.00 

	Culver's Landscape of Marion
	$5,646.00 
	$4,574.00 
	$10,220.00 

	Pecks Green Thumb Nursery of Cedar Rapids
	$8,847.00 
	$3,705.00 
	$12,552.00 


After review and consideration of the bids received, Parks and Recreation Director, Angie Cole and Public Works Superintendent, Rod Jasa recommend awarding the contract to the lowest responsive responsible bid of Hughes Nursery & Landscaping of Cedar Rapids in the amount of $10,150.00 for the purchase and installation of trees for Phase D of the North Center Point Road Streetscape project and the replacement of trees along the south end of Center Point Road between Blairs Ferry Road and Willman Street.

Funding for the purchase and installation of trees for Phase D of the North Center Point Road Streetscape Project and for the replacement of trees along the south end of Center Point Road is available in the amount of $10,000.00 in the Capital Project Fund and $10,000.00 in the Capital Project Tax Increment Financing (TIF) Fund.
Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #13-071 authorizing the purchase and installation of trees for Phase D of the North Center Point Road Streetscape Project, the section of road between Stamy Road and Tower Terrace Road and the replacement of trees along the south end of Center Point Road, the section of road between Blairs Ferry Road and Willman Street at a total cost not to exceed $10,150.00, with Hughes Nursery and Landscaping of Cedar Rapids, IA, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #13-071 approved. 
Premium Diesel Fuel 

City Council passed Resolution #13-034 on February 2, 2013, approving diesel fuel requirements for City departments from March 1, 2013 through December 31, 2013 with the option to renew through 2015, with Linn Co-Op Oil Company of Marion, IA using rates of $0.15 per gallon for #2 Diesel Fuel Price +/- IDOT Daily #2 ULSD Fuel Price and $0.15 per gallon for Winter Blend Price +/- IDOT Daily #2 ULSD Fuel Price.

When the diesel fuel was bid, the price the vendors bid was for straight #2 diesel fuel. The fuel Linn Co-Op currently delivers to the City has additives in it and they call it premium diesel fuel.  The additives include detergents, injection stabilizers, lubricity improvers, emulsifiers, stabilizers, corrosion inhibitors and cetane improvers. 

Public Works Superintendent resubmitted bid requests from the two vendors that provided bids for straight #2 diesel fuel in February.  Bids for premium diesel fuel were received and reviewed from two (2) qualified companies as follows:

	
	#2 Diesel 
	Winter Blend
	Summer Premuim
	Winter Premium

	Linn Co-Op Oil Company of Marion
	15¢
	15¢
	20¢
	20¢

	Hovden Oil, Inc. of Cedar Rapids
	19¢
	34¢ This is also a premium blend 
	21¢
	24¢


Public Works Superintendent, Rod Jasa recommends awarding the contract to the lowest responsive responsible bidder of Linn Co-Op Oil Company of Marion.  

Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #13-072 approving premium diesel fuel requirements for City departments from March 1, 2013 through December 31, 2013 with the option to renew through 2015 using rates as outlined above with Linn Co-Op Oil Company of Marion, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #13-072 approved. 
Authorizing the relocation of overhead utility lines underground by Mediacom Communications Corporation in connection with the RISE Improvement Reconstruction of North Center Point Road from CC&P Railroad to Fisher Street and North of Boyson Road 

City Council passed Resolution #13-054 on February 20, 2013, authorizing the relocation of overhead utility wires underground and removal of utility poles by Alliant Energy in connection with the RISE Improvement Reconstruction of North Center Point Road from CC&P Railroad to Fisher Street and North of Boyson Road project.
Mediacom will additionally relocate overhead utility lines along North Center Point Road in connection with the RISE Improvement Reconstruction of North Center Point Road from CC&P Railroad to Fisher Street and North of Boyson Road project, installing underground circuits and conduit, provided the City pay the difference in construction costs for the utilities being moved underground
The cost of the utility relocation by Mediacom Communications Corporation is estimated in a total amount not to exceed $10,816.98 including undergrounding services; these costs were included in the overall estimated costs/budget for the RISE Improvement Reconstruction of North Center Point Road from CC&P Railroad to Fisher Street and North of Boyson Road Project.

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #13-073 authorizing City staff to proceed with the relocation of overhead utility lines underground by Mediacom Communications Corporation at an estimated total cost not to exceed $10,816.98, and Mediacom will invoice the City actual costs upon completion of the work, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson
Resolution #13-073 approved. 
Instituting a Temporary Building Moratorium along North Center Point Road from Blairs Ferry Road to Boyson Road in Connection with the Town Center Development/North Center Point Road Corridor

The City of Hiawatha is interested in developing a new zoning district for the Town Center Development/North Center Point Road Corridor that both enhances the Town Center development and is consistent with the City’s Comprehensive Plan.  Along with this, the City will need to establish sign regulations and access management regulations due to the widening North Center Point Road between Blairs Ferry Road and Boyson Road and because of the increased traffic along the North Center Point Corridor.  

Engineering Coordinator, John Bender contacted Veenstra & Kimm (V&K), the consulting engineering services company who worked with the City on the 2010 Comprehensive Plan Update adopted by Resolution #10-171 on July 21, 2010. V&K specialize in assisting municipalities with developing new zoning districts, developing sign regulations and developing road access management regulations

In order to accomplish the new zoning regulations and other applicable regulations for the Town Center Development/North Center Point Road Corridor, the City deems it necessary to institute a temporary six month building moratorium compromising 300’ on each side of North Center Point Road between Blairs Ferry Road and Boyson Road and includes approximately 300’ east of Robins Road to Chaffee Drive.

Upon the implementation of the building moratorium the following regulations apply:

Applications for rezoning, plats, conditional uses, variances and building permits pertaining to any property located within the North Center Point Corridor shall not be received or approved by the City of Hiawatha during the 180 day moratorium with the following exceptions:

· Any Application submitted to Planning & Zoning for approval that has been approved by Planning & Zoning, but not considered by the City Council prior to the effective date of this Resolution.

· Any development, redevelopment or building permits for projects that do not require any approved site plan.
· Any applications for permits which involve routine repair or maintenance for an existing permitted use.

· Any building permits previously approved are not subject to this Resolution.
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #13-074 instituting a temporary building moratorium for the North Center Point Corridor including 300’ on each side of North Center Point Road between Blairs Ferry Road & Boyson Road & including approximately 300’ east of Robins Road to Chaffee Drive for 180 days for the purpose of developing a new zoning district, second by Bob Rampulla.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler

NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #13-074 approved. 

Authorizing City Staff to Enter into an Agreement with Veenstra & Kimm, Inc. to Provide Consulting Engineering Services Including Land Use Planning and Updating Zoning Classifications in Connection with the Town Center Development/North Center Point Road Corridor

Veenstra & Kimm, Inc. (V&K) is interested in assisting the City of Hiawatha in developing and establishing a new zoning district, developing sign regulations and developing road access management regulations for the Town Center Development/North Center Point Road Corridor and submitted a proposal to the City dated February 26, 2013.

In the proposal, V&K estimated that the work on the analysis and developing the appropriate zoning and support regulations could be completed in a time frame of about five months.  The time line is based on four meetings with the Steering Committee spaced at three to four week intervals during the course of the project.  The five month time frame would allow the City Council to hold the public hearing and adopt the applicable ordinances before the end of the six month moratorium.

V&K’s proposal outlined a cost estimate in the range of $8,000 to $9,000 for the following meetings:

· Four meetings with the Steering Committee and one public hearing

· One meeting of the Planning and Zoning Commission
· One meeting with the City Council

Dennis Norton presented RESOLUTION #13-075 authorizing an agreement between the City of Hiawatha and Veenstra & Kimm, Inc. to provide consulting engineering services including land use planning, update of zoning classifications, determination of possible new signage and access management regulations for the Town Center/North Center Point Road Corridor with an estimated project cost between $8,000.00 and $9,000.00 using funding in the Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) FY 2014, second by Bob Wheeler.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #13-075 approved. 

Approving Earth Day with Shred-it, Ltd. on Saturday, April 20, 2013 from 9:00 A.M. – 11:00 A.M.

Shred-it, Ltd. will participate in the event at no charge for the shredding of confidential materials with the following provisions:

· If the event is cancelled a $120.00 fee will be charged if cancelled with less than 24 hour notice

· If the event exceeds the two hour time period, $4.75 per minute will be charged
Council member, Marty Bruns shared his disappointment in Shred It’s position on community shred it day but understands why they have changed their stance.  It is probably time to go out for bids.
Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #13-076 approving a Community Shred it Day with Shred-it, Ltd. on Saturday, April 20, 2013 from 9:00 A.M. – 11:00 A.M. at no charge and authorizing staff to sign the Client Services Agreement with Shred-It Services, second by Dennis Norton.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton

NAYS: None

ABSENT: Dick Olson

Resolution #13-076 approved. 

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 P.M., second by Bob Wheeler. Motion carried. 
____________________________
                                                                                                
Tom Theis, Mayor 


            
ATTEST: 
________________________

Kim Downs, City Clerk                                          
